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Dear Praying Friends,

The Lord gave us an incredible year last year across Africa with BIMI! Recently, we had our annual
East Africa field conference in Uganda and celebrated 30 years of ministry in that country. What a
great time we had as missionaries came together for fellowship and challenging preaching from
God'’s Wordl We look forward to hostmg a ﬁeld conference for West Afrlca later this year.

We were honored to have Evangelist Tom Williams and his wife speak at our conference this year.
Dr. Williams, a great man of prayer, holds a special place in my heart since it was under his
preaching that I surrendered to missions as an eight year old boy.
Although he is now 88 years old, he is continuing on for the Lord. What
an inspiration for us all!

I would appreciate your prayers as [ head to Equatorial Guinea (a small
country on the western coast of Africa) this month with a young man
who feels God leading him to serve there. Equatorial Guinea is unique i
the aspect that it is the only Spanish-speaking country in Africa! To my
knowledge, there is no Baptist church-planting missionary in this 4%
country, and therefore, the need for the Gospel is great. Please join me in praylng that “a great door
and effectual” will be opened to us for Christ’s sake.

Let me close by giving God the glory for what He did throughout Africa in 2023: the Lord has
blessed with 18,999 decisions for Christ—nearly double what we had last year! Nine churches were
started, and there are 459 students enrolled in Bible college/institutes training the next generation
of African leaders. God is truly giving a harvest of souls and blessing His faithful servants.

Until all nations hear,
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